Sample Chicken Pox Notification Letter
Dear Parent/Caregiver:
There has been a reported case of chicken pox in your child's classroom.  Chicken pox is a viral illness caused by the varicella zoster virus.  Approximately 90% of the population has been infected by the chicken pox virus by adulthood.

Early symptoms of chicken pox include a mild fever and feeling tired and weak. This is soon followed by an itchy blister-like rash. The blisters dry, crust over, and form scabs. The blisters tend to be more common on covered rather than exposed parts of the body.  They may appear on the scalp, arm pits, trunk, face, and even on the eyelids and in the mouth.  Children occasionally have mild or inapparent infections.  

Symptoms commonly appear 11-21 days after exposure.

Chicken pox is highly contagious and is transmitted to others by direct person-to-person contact, by droplet or airborne spread of nasal or throat secretions or indirectly through items freshly contaminated by secretions from the infected person's lesions.  The scabs themselves are not considered infectious.

A person is able to transmit chicken pox from 1-2 days before the onset of the rash, until all lesions are dry and crusted over.  Therefore, normal exclusion from school is 7-10 days.  Please observe your child(ren) for signs of chicken pox.  If your child develops chicken pox, please do not send your child to school until all the lesions are completely dry and crusted over.  If you have any questions regarding the diagnosis of or comfort measures for chicken pox, contact your family physician.

 Individuals that have been immunized can still "get" the chickenpox. Usually it is a milder case and the risk of serious complications is decreased. That is one of the benefits of immunization. Likewise it is possible for an individual who previously has had natural chickenpox disease to have the disease a second time.
We ask that parents keep the school informed of new cases of chicken pox so we can track the spread of the disease.  This information is also shared with the Dodge County Public Health Department, which is required to keep statistics on the number of cases (no names).

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

* Individuals who are pregnant, suspect they may be pregnant or are immunosuppressed should contact their physician regarding their possible exposure to this disease.

Information Adapted from Department of Health Services Bureau of Communicable Diseases

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/disease/childhood-communicable-diseases.htm
